 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Leech Lake Association Meeting Minutes – May 18, 2015

Meeting called to order by President Gisvold at 9:38.

Board Members present: Dave Laursen, Bob Gisvold, Dennis Leff, Jeff Brockberg, Chuck Allen, John Eaton, Gail Tufte, Jane Ekholm, Bill Schultz, Bob Poirier Pat Mortale.  Absent: Steve Mortonsen, Matt Ward, DNR. Timm Rennecke, COE.

SECRETARY’S REPORT:   Jane Ekholm moved to approve April Meeting Minutes with the addition of her report on property inspections completed prior to April meeting.and LLA position letters sent to Paul Fairbanks in Environmental Services.  This report was inadvertently omitted from April Minutes.

TREASURERS REPORT: Dave Laursen reported that LLA checkbook balance on April 30 was $2251.70 Total bank balance was $18,555.37.   Income for April was $1200 in Roosevelt Canal donations, and $3550.95 in expenses, which included $3200 for canal dredging.  Jeff Brockberg moved to approve.  Bob Poirier seconded.  Motion carried.

SHINGOBEE PIER: New Pier will be delivered to Shingobee Island on May 27.  Once pier is installed, the Pilot will be notified to do a story and take pictures on site.

FIELD INSPECTIONS: Gail Tufte and Bill Schultz to cover for Jane during her absence this summer at field inspections of residences on Leech Lake seeking variance requests.  Will include communicating with Paul Fairbanks  LLA’s  position regarding variance request.

LEECH LAKE ASSOCIATION DUES INCREASE: At the March meeting the Board voted to increase family membership dues from $20.00 to $35.00, and business dues from $30.00 to $75.00  Since President Gisvold was absent from the March meeting, the subject was reopened, and the decision was revised to increase family memberships from $20 to $30, and business memberships from $30 to $50.  Jane Ekholm moved to approve.  Bill Schultz seconded.  Motion carried.

BOARD LIABILITY INSURANCE: Bob Poirier presented estimates obtained from Travelors and the local Dick Sessings Agency.  Bob recommended that we purchase two million dollars in liability insurance which would cost aroun $1500 annually.  John Eaton moved to approve the purchase of this insurance from the local Dick Sessings agency.  Jane Ekholm seconded.  Motion carried.  Bob Poirier and Jeff Brockberg to meet with Sessings to finalize purchase.

ROOSEVELT CANAL: Jeff Brockberg reported on the very challenging task of obtaining permits and getting the Roosevelt Canal dredged adequately during this time of low water.

Once the DNR opted out of issuing permits for the canal (which is entirely on tribal property) the permits were quickly obtained from the tribe.   After the initial dredging, the Traders Bay entrance was still too shallow, which required obtaining additional tribal permits and accessing the canal from the east side and doing an additional dredging on May 14.  This was the first time that we had gained access to the Traders Bay side from the east, which will be useful in the future, along with being able to obtain the necessary permits directly  from the Tribe.  Jeff and Bob Poirier to continue fund raising for canal project.

BLUEWATER LODGE MARINA EXPANSION: Bob Gisvold shared Henry Drewes response to Bob’s letter asking the DNR to continue to  protect the Aquatic Management Area (AMA) in Allens Bay as a previous DNR Commissioner had promised to do.  None of the environmental issues argued in Bob’s letter were addressed by DNR.  Since obtaining permission for the proposed land swap was part of this year’s Legislative agenda, it seems that the DNR had already made the decision for the proposed land exchange with Bluewater, which would allow additional boat slips and a gas dock  The Board will consider possible future steps...

AIS REPORT: John Eaton reported on recent developments on the AIS front.. Cass County has hired a full time AIS Coordinator, Rima Smith-Keprios, to oversee the county’s wide-ranging AIS program which will entail 62 days of inspections on 24 lakes.  Protection of the Boy River lake chain, which includes some 20 interconnected lakes, starting at Ten Mile, and ending at Leech, were given high priority.  Dr. Patrict Welle, of BSU, is conducting a project which will reach out to resort owners and guides, a total of 71 in the Boy River chain, including Leech, to do interviews with owners and guests about  prevention techniques being employed.  There are also funds available to monitor various locations along the Boy River for AIS infestation.

LEECH LAKE FISHING TOURNAMENTS: There will be two upcoming walleye tournaments, the Leech Lake tournament starting on May 31 with 155 boats, and the Cabellas tournament on June 13-14 with 125 boats.  The sponsors of both tournaments are responsible for requiring inspections, and if necessary, cleaning of boats coming from infested waters.  Personnel for these inspections will be provided largely by Cass County AIS employees and local businesses (e.g., Northern Lights Casino, and Walker Marine, where decontamination stations may be installed.  Gail Tufte, and perhaps other LLA members, will assist at the Leech Lake walleye tournament during launching and weigh-in.

FISHING ADVISORY COMMITTEE: Pat Mortale briefed the Board on the several committee meetings he has attended, and summarized the goals of the various meetings, including reviewing the 2010-2015 Plan, laying out objectives of the 2015-2020 plan, review of the data being collected over the past years, which leads the country in its level of detail,  and future stocking plans.  There is also discussion of reducing panfish limits, and establishing new State  pike regulations.

WEBSITE: Pat briefed the Board on the new website he has created and how to access it.  He cancelled our previous website relationship with Conservation Minnesota.  Pat mentioned that the new website had already received 425 “hits” since going on line.

PROCEDUAL ISSUES: Bob Poirier suggested that we allow a 10-minute break during our two hour meeting, and also that a packet of agenda materials  be provided to Board Members a few days prior to the meeting.  Pat Mortale volunteered to help with this, but a way of doing so needs to be worked out.

ANNUAL MEETING AND PICNIC: A date of Thursday, July 30, was established for our annual meeting and picnic.  Gail to check on picnic sites.  Bob Poirier to check with Al Maas as a potential speaker.  MEETING ADJOURNED AT 12:20.  Dave Laursen reporting Minutes.

